Lauren Hollenbeck

From: Mike Hanton <Mike.Hanton@usbakery.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 02, 2017 9:56 AM **To:** Community Development Email

Subject: PBL High School

Dear Community Development,

My name is Mike Hanton. I live across the street from Sharp Electronics and the new Camas PBL Middle School on Beech Ct. I was recently informed about the location of the new PBL High School. I will always vote for expanding our great education in the Camas Community. I was under the impression this new school was going to be located on the current High School Campus. I'm sure there is an argument stating it was crystal clear on the location. I for one will argue it wasn't! I would venture to guess others are in my side of the fence on this issue. This new school is less than a 1/8 of mile from my house. We already have safety concerns in our community about the condition of Payne Road that runs between our street and the new campus. As our population and community has grown, the city has done little to improve this road! We have too much traffic on this road right now. I can't imagine what it will be with the new school? I know there has been a plan to improve the road by making it wider and putting in a turn lane. It sounds great, but I'm telling you this is not the solution to making everything better!

It sounds like the bill passed and the school is going in regardless of popular demand. I'm telling you now, the school entrance can't be placed on Payne Road! We still need improvements to this road. I would be greatly appreciative if your planning committee puts together a plan to have the school entrance off Pacific Rim Blvd!

At the end of the day, we should all work together to find a common solution on this issue. If you gathered 100 residents in my immediate neighborhoods I'm confident 80-90% would have the same arguments and concerns I stated above.

Thank you for taking the time to read my concerns.

Mike Hanton 1422 NW Beech Ct Camas, WA 98604

Home Phone: 360-834-9478



Franz Family Bakeries
Purchasing
503-731-5679 X 4203
mike.hanton@usbakery.com

** Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. **
Electronic Communications Disclaimer
This e-mail communication and any attachments may contain confidential and privileged information for the use of the designated recipients named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you have received this communication in error and that any review, disclosure, dissemination, distribution or copying of it or its contents is prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify me immediately by replying to this message and deleting it from your computer.